
 

 

To the Lord Mayor and                  Report No. 137/2018 
Members of Dublin City Council                  Report of the Chairperson of the Dublin  
      City Joint Policing Committee  
 

 
 ___________________________________________________________________ 
 

Breviate for the month of May 2018 

 
In accordance with the Joint Policing Committee Guidelines, the breviate of the 
meeting of the Dublin City Joint Policing Committee held on 8th May 2018 is set out 
hereunder: 
 
1. Minutes of meeting held on March 6th 2018 

Order: Agreed; proposed by Cllr. Lacey and seconded by Cllr. McAdams. 
 
2. Medically Supervised Injecting Facility (MSIF) 

Update on proposed pilot project provided by Dr. Eamon Keenan, Clinical 
Lead (Addiction Services) and Mr. Joseph Doyle, HSE.  Lengthy discussion 
followed. 
Order: Noted 
 

3. Fatima Groups United 
 Order: Agreed to defer item to next meeting. 
 
4. Draft Annual Report of the Joint Policing Committees 

Order: Agreed to refer to June City Council meeting.   
 
5. Report of Assistant Garda Commissioner  
 Order: Report presented by Assistant Commissioner Pat Leahy noted.   
 
6. Report of Assistant Chief Executive, DCC  

Order: Report noted.     
 
7. Documentation from Joint Policing Subcommittees 
 Order: Noted  
 
8. 2018 Meeting dates:   July 3rd 

September 4th  
November 6th   

All meetings take place on Tuesdays at 2.30 p.m. in Council Chamber, City 
Hall 

 Order: Noted 
 
9. A.O.B.   
 Noted.  

 
Councillor Daithí de Róiste 
Chairperson    Date: 9th May 2018 
 
 



 

 

Attendance: 
 
Committee Members 
Councillors: Daithi Doolan (deputising as Chair), Dermot Lacey, Ray McAdam, 
Cieran Perry, Michael Mullooly, Larry O’Toole, Gary Gannon  
Oireachtas: N/A  
An Garda Síochána: Assistant Commissioner Pat Leahy, Inspector Kieran O’Sullivan 
Dublin City Council: Brendan Kenny, Assistant Chief Executive & Ruth Treacy, 
Senior Staff Officer (Minutes) 
Community / Business reps.: Joe Donohoe, Tony Duffin, Richard Guiney 
 
Also in attendance 
Council Members 
Councillor Mannix Flynn 
 
South East Area 
Leah Johnston, Staff Officer 
 
Policing Authority 
Carol-Ann Burke, HEO (Legal, Policy and Research section), Policing Authority 
 
Health Service Executive 
Dr. Eamon Keenan, Clinical Lead (Addiction Services), HSE 
Mr. Joseph Doyle, HSE 
 
Apologies:  
Ardmhéara Mícheál Mac Donncha, Deputy Maureen O’Sullivan, Councillors Daithí 
De Róiste (Chairperson) & Teresa Keegan, Peter O’Connor 


